## ESPERANZA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL – Meeting in Person

## **MINUTES**

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Esperanza Elementary School Community Council was called to order at 8:45AM on Monday, March 28, 2022.

Members Present: Elizabeth Chacon, Eulogio Alejandre, Dawn Foutz, Jessica Avila, Jessica Garay, & Alfreda Hurlich.

Members Excused: Absent: NONE

## **MINUTES**

- 1. Alfreda Hurlich welcomed the members. Alfreda took the roll. A quorum was present.
- 2. Approved the minutes of the February meeting. Dawn Foutz made a motion to approve the February 28<sup>th</sup> minutes, Jessiva Avila seconded the motion. All members voted in favor of approving the 2/28/2022 minutes.
- 3. Mr. Alejandre updated the enrollment numbers for kindergarten, right now we have 83 fully registered students for 2022-2023. Any new students will be placed on the waiting list and a lottery will be held on Monday, June 20<sup>th</sup> and will be given until Friday June 24<sup>th</sup> to complete the registration process. Any new students for 1<sup>st</sup>-6<sup>th</sup> will also be selected on Monday, June 20<sup>th</sup> and they will too be expected to complete registration processes by 3:00PM on Friday, June 24<sup>th</sup>.
- 4. Graduation will be on June 1<sup>st</sup>- Kindergarten classes and 6<sup>th</sup> grade classes will graduate individually. The same process that was used in 2021 will be used because it allows family members to all attend the ceremonies.
- 5. Nothing to report on pick up and drop off processes all new hires will be asked to start work at 7:45Am in order to have sufficient support to welcome students in the mornings.
- 6. Natalie Pentico, Esperanza's parent liaison reported to the council that we have over 50 students wanting to sell more boxes, but we have none left. Mr. Alejandre has decided to order 50 more boxes. Natalie will report back with exact numbers returned with money. All funds will be used to buy goal posts.

Title I - No new business.

- 7. Esperanza has joined the The Utah State Retirements system (URS) and it is helping us recruit more staff.
- 8. At the moment we have no ongoing audits- expecting a child nutrition program audit soon.
- 9. Next meeting will be on Monday, March 28th at 8:30 in person.
- 10. The meeting adjourned at 9:25am